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March 2011 Building Program Update 
The erection of the structural steel is completed for the narthex and the nave.  Still to come is the steel for the transept, sanctuary and the structure for interior rooms behind the sanctuary and the Fellowship Hall.  It is truly a beautiful sight to see!
Here are the topics that are covered below in more detail:

· Church Interior

· Construction Highlights 

· Temporary Parking Spaces

· Memorial and Honorarium Program

· IRA Charitable Rollover

· Spiritual Emphasis
· Facebook

· Construction Schedule

· How you can help

Church Interior

Over the last four weeks Rugo Stone has been removing the sacred furnishings from Sacred Heart of Vailsburg.  These furnishings include the Altar, Reredos, Blessed Mary Shrine, and the St. Joseph Shrine. Late Thursday night they completed the removal process and have shipped everything to their facility in Lorton. 
The work to remove the Reredo was especially impressive.  The entire structure weighs 120,000 lbs, is 28’ high, 25’ wide, and 13’ deep.  The six massive columns each weigh almost 3400lbs including their bases and tower 12' in height.  With the exception of some minor repairable cracking to one of the columns, the numerous pieces of the Reredo were removed without a hitch. 
A very big thank you to Jack Mcnamee, St. John’s parishioner and building committee member, whose dedication to securing the items in Vailsburg knew no bounds as he worked tirelessly to overcome all obstacles taking numerous trips to New Jersey to work through the various issues.  Thank you, Jack!!!!!

A final decision has been made regarding whether to re-purpose the pews seen in the hall of the Parish Center or purchase new pews.  While many expressed the desire to refurbish and use the existing pews it was determined in the end that the shallow seat would be a distraction to a significant number of people.  An investigation was made into installing an extension to each seat similar to what was done with the pews in the Little Church, but due to the sloping in the seat the option was not feasible.

Our Liturgical subcommittee is finalizing a design of the new pews which will reflect the ceiling line of the Church and the crosses as depicted on the pews in the Little Church.  
Construction Progress

As anyone who passes through Leesburg can now see, St. John's is building a Church.  Who would have thought that steel could be so beautiful!!! Here is a summary of the major items:
· Second section of structural steel erection has begun (there are 3 sections)
· Remainder of the slab on grade is being poured

· Storm water system is being installed

· Reinforcement of the Sanctuary area has been installed, concrete scheduled for this week
· 14 total lost days due to inclement weather out of 15 scheduled – contractor has been working some Saturdays to stay on schedule

· March 2012 Dedication planned
Temporary Parking Spaces:  There are temporary parking spaces behind the Parish Center for use during all Masses.  These parking spaces are located in the area where the Parish Picnic is normally held.  (Note:  In case you are wondering, the construction should not affect the Parish Picnic)
Memorial and Honorarium Program

The Liturgy Subcommittee has been working for many months to select items which will lift our hearts to God.  They have looked at purchasing new items and at re-purposing items from historical Churches.  The result will be a beautiful blend of old and new.  The selection of a few existing items such as the Altar and Reredos from Vailsburg, NJ allows us to take advantage of craftsmanship and materials not available in our age.  In other cases we will commission items be made for our new Church to fit a unique need or meet today’s standards.
Thanks to the generous support of the Parishioners of St. John’s construction is well underway and we now turn our attention to furnishing our beautiful Church.  Many parishioners have asked if there will be the opportunity to memorialize loved ones or make gifts through the liturgical items, furnishings and art.  The weekend after Easter, April 30th & May 1st, Father will speak at each Mass outlining our Memorial and Honorarium Program.  

A memorial or an honorarium is a monetary gift given to purchase a needed item for our new Church.  The gift can be given by an individual, a family or a ministry to memorialize or honor a loved one, your family, a departed friend, or give thanks for blessings received.  

All parishioners who pledged in our Capital Campaign will receive a comprehensive brochure through the mail.  In recognition of the financial sacrifice made by those who have pledged, a 25% discount will also be offered on all memorials and honorariums.  

The brochure will be available as well through St. John’s website and copies will be available in the Parish Center information racks.

IRA Charitable Rollover

Congress has extended the IRA charitable rollover so if you are age 70 ½ or older you can make distributions from your IRA directly to qualified charities, which includes our church.  These distributions are excluded from taxable income.
Spiritual Emphasis
Our Hail Mary campaign has blown past the 2.5M mark with 2,515,545 Hail Mary’s prayed.  We have 11 months to go before the dedication and a lot of work yet to complete.  Please pray especially for our construction crews that they remain free from harm throughout the building process.
Facebook

Check out St. John the Apostle’s Facebook page.  We have begun posting pictures each week of the construction progress.  
Construction Schedule
	
	Activities
	Start
	Finish
	Comments

	Pre-Construction Activities
	
	
	
	

	
	Design 
	Jul 2010
	Oct 2010
	Complete

	
	Permitting
	Aug 2010
	Oct 2010
	Complete

	
	Order Long Lead Items
	Nov 2010
	Apr 2011
	Complete

	
	
	
	
	

	Construction
	
	
	
	

	    Main Building
	Phase I
	Nov 2010
	Mar 2012
	In process

	
	Site Work
	Nov 2010
	Dec 2011
	Complete

	
	Building Structure
	Dec 2010
	Aug 2011
	In process

	
	Exterior Envelope
	May 2011
	Jan 2012
	

	
	Mechanical & Electrical
	Jan 2011
	Jan 2012
	

	
	Interior Construction
	Jun 2011
	Feb 2012
	

	
	Specialized Systems
	Jan 2012
	Feb 2012
	

	
	Project Clean Up
	Feb 2012
	Mar 2012
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Fellowship Hall
	Phase II
	
	
	

	
	Building Structure
	May 2011
	Aug 2011
	

	
	Exterior Envelope
	Sep 2011
	Nov 2011
	

	
	Mechanical & Electrical
	May 2011
	Jan 2012
	

	
	Interior Construction
	Sep 2011
	Jan 2012
	

	
	Specialized Systems
	Dec 2011
	Jan 2012
	

	
	Project Clean Up
	Jan 2012
	Feb 2012
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Parish Center Expansion
	
	TBD
	
	Plan being discussed

	
	
	
	
	

	Dedication
	
	March 2012
	March 2012
	


As always, here is a short summary of how can you help -
Remember to pray your Hail Mary’s and turn in your prayer counts!  Make it a family affair – pray the rosary together and for each family member you have just prayed 53 Hail Mary’s.  For a family of 5 that is 265 Hail Mary’s!!  Submit prayer counts to:

prayersforanewchurch@stjohnsleesburg.com .   

If you have not pledged, please contact Ken Tschida.  It is important that everyone in our parish make a commitment to support the building of our Church.

Phone number:  540-454-3978

Email:  buildingprogram@stjohnleesburg.com

Remember that you can take advantage of the convenience of direct deposit for your building fund contribution and / or your weekly offertory.  Please visit the Faith Direct web site http://www.faithdirect.net to sign up.  The site is secure, the process will take only a few minutes to set up, and enrollment will eventually reduce costs of the parish for accounting while being an extremely convenient way for you to give.

If you have a question, please ask.  If you have a comment, please let us know.  You can ask any of the committee members, our campaign manager (Ken Tschida), our wonderful priests, or just simply submit your question/comment via email to buildingprogram@stjohnleesburg.com . 

Submitted April 9, 2011
